
OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL
CHERYL L. BROWN




                            117 WEST DUVAL STREET, SUITE 425
            DIRECTOR





             
                    4TH FLOOR, CITY HALL 

   OFFICE (904) 630-1452





            JACKSONVILLE, FLORIDA  32202

     FAX (904) 630-2906







                                     

  E-MAIL: CLBROWN@coj.net

ST JOHNS RIVER FERRY COMMISSION
MEETING MINUTES
Thursday, January 27, 2014
Suite 425, Conference Room A
4:00 P.M.
In Attendance:  Council Member John Crescimbeni (Chairman), Commissioners Elaine Brown,  Rick Redick, Marla Buchanan, Carl Cannon, Larry Williams, Barbara Goodman (ex officio); Commissioners Aaron Bowman, Paul Astleford (ex office) were excused;  Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston;  Thomas Carter, Council Auditor’s Office;  Mark Fernandez, Hornblower (HMS Global Maritime);  Tom Goldsbury, Public Works; Lisa King, Langton Associates;  Suraya Teeple, JTA; Meghan Tarsitano, Senator Aaron Bean’s Office; Carol Owens, Assistant Chief, Legislative Services.
The Chairman called the meeting to order at 4:11 P.M.

The Commissioners voted to approve the minutes for the November 25, 2013 meeting and the January 9, 2014 special meeting.

In Updates from the Commissioners, Commissioner Elaine Brown reported on the re-opening of ferry service on Sunday (January 26th).  She was very impressed with all of the traffic that the resumption of the ferry service generated.  She reported that many of the vehicles had never previously been on the ferry.  Commissioner Brown noted that Visit Jacksonville and the Chamber of Commerce provided door prizes and promotional items.  HMS is planning a drawing for a yearly free passenger pass.  From a public relations vantage point, Sunday’s event was an outstanding affair.
Mark Fernandez reported that the final count indicated that there were 1,200 cars and 3,900 people at the Sunday resumption of services event.  The ferry had its highest number of passengers.  The ferry’s app was of critical significance in the success of the event.  The Florida Department of Transportation was praised for the good job that it did in getting signs changed.

FDOT’s James Bennett and the department’s staff were cited, in particular, for their excellent work.

Mr. Fernandez reported that ridership since Sunday was off by 20% compared to the same period in the previous year.

Commissioner Rick Redick reported on plans that are underway for this year’s FerryFest.

Tom Goldsbury, Public Works Department, provided the Commission with an update on the $895,000 that had been allocated to BAE for ferry repair work.  The current estimate of the repair work bill will not exceed $1.16 million.  Unforeseen problems surfaced that saw the original estimate of the repair costs soar.  Additional repairs had to be made.
The Commission Chair, Council Member John Crescimbeni, reported on an incident that had occurred the day before the ferry service’s resumption, an incident that could have marred Sunday’s festivities.  RSH was at the ferry to assess the damage to the bridge.  BAE has contractors looking at the situation.  Risk Management is working on a claim to be presented to MCI.
The Chair announced that Tom Goldsbury will be moving from Public Works to the Planning Department but that he would continue to oversee operations of the ferry service.

Commissioner Rick Redick commented that the Jacksonville Transportation Authority was to be thanks for providing trolley service on Sunday for the events surrounding the resumption of ferry service.
The Chair, Council Member John Crescimbeni, commented on Council President Bill Gulliford’s proposed legislation to extend the County’s gas tax.  Under the proposed legislation, operation of the ferry would be under the purview of the Jacksonville Transportation Authority.  The Chair noted that he had some reservations about this prospect.  He indicated that he would welcome the Commissioners’ thoughts on the prospects of the ferry operations being moved to JTA.

Commissioner Elaine Brown feels if the ferry’s operations are under the JTA, there would be funding that could guarantee continuous ferry service for at least 20 years.  She envisioned the Ferry Commission remaining intact under the scenario.

The Chair announced that he would set up a noticed meeting with the Council President that would enable the Commissioners to review the scope of the Council President’s proposed legislation.

Commissioner Elaine Brown announced that she had recently met with State Senator Aaron Bean who indicated that the Governor and others are “on board” regarding the ferry’s capital needs.

At the invitation of the Commission Chair, Mr. George Register of Register Marine, spoke to the Commissioners about proposed slip wall designs.  He discussed the proposed plans of the Shaw Group to rebuild the ferry’s slip walls.  Whether or not the slip walls can be rebuilt with less money was addressed; available funds for the slip wall work had been reduced.
Lisa King of Langton Associates provided an update on passenger ferry grants that the Federal Transit Administration (FTA) offers.  She indicated that, on behalf of the Commission, she would be looking for $3.9 million.  Ms. King felt that the FTA would advise the Commission whether there was any other ferry service in the State of Florida applying for the same funding; if not, then the Commission could then solicit our Congressional delegation for assistance.
Ms. King updated the Commission on other prospects including the Federal Lands Access Program of the Federal Highway Administration and the Florida Department of Transportation’s Commuter Assistance Program.

On Langton Associates most recent invoice, Commissioner Marla Buchanan made the motion that the Commission accept the invoice, whereupon the Commission voted to approve the motion for payment of Langton Associates invoice.  
The Commission had a discussion on signage at the ferry at both the Mayport and St. George’s sides.  

In the monthly Marine Operations Report, HMS Ferries reported that November was a good month and that there had been no safety incidents to report.

Commissioner Rick Redick reported on an Events Schedule.  He indicated that the Friends of the Ferry are working on a number of projects to market the ferry; in addition, the group is at work on a New Year’s Eve event.

There being for further business, the meeting was adjourned at 5: 31 P.M.
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